GLEN OSBORNE BOROUGH

MINUTES

October 1, 2024

COUNCIL COMMITTEE MEETINGS

CALL TO ORDER

The regular committee meeting of Glen Osborne Borough was held at the Osborne Elementary School on Tuesday, October 2, 2024 at 7:00 p.m.

The following council members and official were in attendance at the meeting:

Bill Monski, Jim Cohen, Mary Scalercio, Holly Merriman, Mayor Carrier and Tom Huddleston

VISTIORS

Jeremy McCoy discussed the asphalt patching of Sycamore, which has been delayed due to weather but should be completed by the end of this week. Everything else is on schedule.

MAYOR

No Report

PUBLIC WORKS

No report however Bill John and Tom are preparing an RFP for Public works.

PUBLIC SERVICES

Mary is in the process of obtaining bids for the purpose of decorating the Osborne Christmas tree.

PUBLIC SAFETY

The ordinance for parking needs another revision prior to being voted on. We will contact Harlan/Anna for changes anticipating a November vote. In addition, the Mayor and Jim worked with the chief of police to amend our current contract to include the maintenance fee associated with the video camera installed at the Haysville intersection.

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

There will be a meeting next week by the Tri Boroughs for training.

FINANCE

Holly asked for Council to submit any new projects to be included in the 2025 budget. This process will begin this month. In addition, Holly and Tom will look into an appropriate financial reserve for the Borough.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM

Tom Huddleston